
Town of Hammond 

Board Meeting Minutes 

November 14, 2022 

 

The board for the Town of Hammond held their regular monthly meeting on Monday, November 14, 2022, at the 

Hammond Town Hall at 1816 County Road E. 

 

Chairman Hueg called the Town of Hammond Board meeting to order at 7:40 pm. 

 

The agenda was approved motion by Anderson/Miller second. 

 

The bills and payments were approved; motion by Miller/Aune second. 

 

Minutes from October 10 12, 2022 regular meeting were approved: motion by Miller/Aune second. 

 

Treasures report from October 2022 was approved: motion by Aune/Wynveen second. 

$1,096.92 Interest on checking 

$70.15 Interest on savings 

$498,882.62 Check Book balance 

$427637.47 Savings balance 

$5,696.15 Park fund 

$13,585.61 Pine Lake fund/Rolling Hills 

$13,696.36 Impact Fee Account 

 

Recycle Report: All Good, no container yet from River City, will get one to us as soon as available.  Murtha is renting our 

other container. 

 

Planning Commission; Meeting was held on November 7, 2022. All members were present. Greg presented a 

request/resolution in support of an ATV/UTV route on County Road J from 170th St. west to the village of Hammond 

limits.    

Discussion on Dog Baking Ordinance, Paul will speak with Darel Hall on duties and citations, our citation ordinance will 

need review and we will need a fee schedule. 

A discussion was held on electronic records/communication data Retention, more details to follow. 

 

Agenda:  

Budget – was approved motion by Anderson/Miller second. 

New Hall Door – Linda will contact Lindus Construction for a quote. 

Treasure Resolution for tax collection – motion was made by Miller/Anderson second 

Steven Stoehr – Setback variance – Motion by Wynveen/Miller second. 

Records Retention Ordinance – Discussion only, planning commission looking into for more information. 
 

Roads:  

Normal maintenance happening. 

We received permission from the property owners at 200th St. and Cty. Rd. J, to cross their property in order to clean up 

the debris left from the flooding. The county will contact the DNR and get permission. 

 

Chairman: Paul said that we will be blacktopping 170th next year. 

Joe Miller gave a brief summary of his attendance at the WTA convention. 

Lynn Betzvold was present to voice her concerns about the Town zooming the meetings.  Paul said if she wants to know 

what’s going on, she can attend the meetings.  We are not going to conduct zoom meetings.   
 

Next meeting scheduled for December 12th, 2022. 

Being no other business, the meeting was adjourned, motion by Miller/ Anderson second. 

 

Respectfully submitted: Linda Hawkins 


